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QUILT-A-GRAM 

 

      

September ProgramsSeptember ProgramsSeptember ProgramsSeptember Programs    

Day Chapter— September 14th, 1:00 p.m. 

Interest Groups and Guild Positions 

This month we are meeting a week later because of the holidays. So make sure you mark your 
calendar. There will be no workshop being held that morning, but the doors will be open at 9 
AM. There will be tables set up for your personal use. So please come and enjoy the morning 
with your fellow quilters. 

Come enjoy a presentation by the guild’s different interest groups. Who they are, where they 
meet and examples of items they have done. Hopefully there will be a group you would like to 
join. If the group happens to be full, maybe we can get another one started. We will also be pre-
senting a short program on the guild’s positions. 

This is the time to come and see.         Take care, 

                  CindyCindyCindyCindy    

Starlight Chapter—  September 3rd, 7:00 p.m. 

September Program:  A group of local longarm machine quilters will deliver a presentation 
about longarm machine quilting at the September Starlight Evening Chapter meeting.  Please 
bring your favorite quilt (machine quilted by a local longarm quilter) for show and tell.  All with 
longarm quilting businesses are invited to bring 100 business cards and/or brochures to be 
available to the membership at a table before and after the meeting. 

In the way of news from your chapter board:  The board discussed the Friendship Block Ex-
change rules and approved revising them to use the same rules as the Day Chapter. Please 
check our new membership booklets for the rules. Most importantly your credits for making 
blocks will accumulate and increase your chance of being a winner. 

In addition to monthly programs we have planned several skills workshops throughout the 
year. And soon we will be adding skills clinics before the regular meetings. Several meetings 
will include time prior to the regular meeting for help with questions and help with fundamen-
tal quiltmaking skills. Watch the newsletter for which months. 

               Alice and BettinaAlice and BettinaAlice and BettinaAlice and Bettina            
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  From the CEO...  

Hi, 

I hope these wonderful days of August have allowed you 
to get some quilting done.  I will be looking forward to 
your Show and Tells.  These minor exhibits help us to 
get to know you as a quilter.  It’s fun to see the newbies 
(We are remembering our early days as a quilter.) and 
inspiring to see the experienced quilter with complicated 
patterns and designs of their own. I hope you are finish-
ing quilts for the quilt show.  It’s not too late to begin 
another. 

Our next event is a lecture from our special guest, Carrie 
Nelson. This once a year event with a special speaker is 
going to be at 7:00 p.m. on Sunday, August 30th.  I have 
several quilts made from patterns from Miss Rosie’s 
Quilt Company.  Bring a quilting friend.  It is a good 
way to be introduced to the Guild. 

Please continue to get ready for the garage sale by bring-
ing items to guild meetings or calling for pick ups. We 
need to raise money to off set additional costs of speak-
ers and other guild functions. We are including a more 
detailed treasurer’s report.  Remember this is at the be-
ginning of the year and dues have just come in, so it 
seems as if we have lots of money.  Each month we have 
ongoing expenses. Well, you get the picture.  The garage 
sale is a BIG part of raising $3000 this year. 

I am letting a secret out.  The raffle quilt is nearing com-
pletion.  I am so excited to see it. It’s being hand quilted 
now. Several of the projects in the groups are based on 
Dawn Heese’s designs. This is going to be an inspiring 
year.  We are going to have more time to look at each 
other’s quilts and explore new ideas too.  Be ready to 
pick up your BTQG handbook and directory at next 
month’s meetings.  Jan Oehrle and our officers are work-
ing very hard to make that possible with member infor-
mation and this year’s schedule. Thank you Jan for your 
many hours of work. 

Finally I wish to thank Janet Hollingsworth for her ser-
vice to the Guild as web master. She helped us start it 
and updated when we had more space on the web. She is 
a busy person and we appreciate her continuing to han-
dle that job when each year we could never get anyone 
to take over.  Thank goodness for her sake some of the 
rest of us have caught up with some web experience. 

Happy quilting,             Nancy Antonio 

The best is yet to come.  
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BTQG Membership Handbook 
 The BTQG Membership Handbook will be ready for distribution at 

the September guild meetings.  They will be available at the 

Membership table.  Please look inside the front cover of the book for 
your membership card for the current year. 

 As you are probably aware, only handbooks which have not been picked up by 

October 15th and have out of state addresses are eligible for mailing so try to obtain 

your book as soon as possible.  Our storage space at the church is extremely limited. 

 This year the Executive Board has decided that if a member has not been picked 
up their book by January 1st,  that  member will need to make special arrangements 

with a Membership Committee member to obtain their book.  

 For those members who wish to purchase an extra copy of the book, a limited 

number of books will be available for $1.00 each. 

Quilt show Committee Report 
 

We have a couple of items on our wish list: 

 

1. People to work with Mona Stevenson to come up with ideas for Market 
Place items.  You might also be asked to help assemble some kits at a 
later date.  Our main priority at the present time is "IDEAS". 

2. Christmas fabric.  We have a Xmas door hanger we would like to make 
but we have used all of Xmas fabric.  We can use pieces as small as 
9"x11".  If you have any extra you could donate, it would be appreci-
ated.  This will be one of the items we'll either have at a workshop or if 
time does not allow, we'll make a pattern and asked 
you to make one for us. 

 

If anyone has any suggestions they would like us to 
consider for the 2010 show, please let us know. 

 

Carrol Lewis  
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SWEET TREATS RETREAT 

24th Annual BTQG Retreat 

Feb 19 - 21, 2010 

Rickman Center 

  

It's that time again to sign up for the the 
Annual retreat at the Rickman Center.  This 
year's theme has left it wide open for the 
committee to be creative.  So sign up and 
come see what all the Sweetness is about!  

  

The registration/secret-sister form is in-
cluded in this month's newsletter and regis-
tration can not be post marked any earlier 
than Sept 8, 2010.  I will 
have examples of the 
projects for the classes 
and examples of the 
blocks for the ex-
change at the day and 
evening meetings. 

  

Hope to see you there in February - Linda 
Sappington and her sweet committee! 



5 

 LIBRARY NEWS  

          Have you tried twilling?  Christina DeArmond, Eula Lang and 

Kaye Spitzli introduced us to this method of embroidery when 

they visited our guild in July.  Their book “Christmas at Home” 

has projects using twilling as well as some neat wall hangings, 

table runners, bed quilts and recipes to make the holiday 

brighter.  Please check for the book in our library. 

     Also new in the library are a couple of Renee Nanneman’s 

books.  “Holly Threads” has quilts, wool projects, ornaments, a 

blanket topper, rug hooking and doll making.  “Meadowsweet 

Home” features quilts using Renee’s Meadowsweet fabric line 

as well as more wool projects, a punch needle picture, decora-

tive pedestals to display small treasures and pillows. 

     For those of you that enjoy the quilting related novels, the 

Marie Bostwick novel “A Thread of Truth” 

has been donated to the library. 

 

     Hope to see you in the library… 

    

Willie and JudyWillie and JudyWillie and JudyWillie and Judy 

Rachel’s of Greenfield patterns and kits: 

You can order what you want, prepay at a 10% discount from retail.  The first product line is a group of 
wonderful patterns and kits from RACHELS’ OF GREENFIELD. Here’s how this will work. There 
will be a catalog at the meeting again in September but you can also go online and look at the products 
in color. 

The website is  www.RachelsofGreenfield.com Rachel’s kits are terrific, complete and adorable. The 
wool kits are great because you don’t have to buy large pieces of wool to get the little pieces you need. 
The kits are very complete. See for yourself.  For those who don’t have internet access and want to pre-
view you can use the internet at the public library (or maybe a friend’s). It’s more fun to see things in 
color. The retail prices are online. Just click on the picture for full information. Online you will see 
things in color. All the proceeds will go to the guild and will be evenly shared by the chapters regard-
less of at which meeting you place your order. Your checks should be written to the guild, BTQG, and 
all orders must be prepaid. If you are not able to attend either August meeting you can mail your order 
to me. 

We are not going to offer any products that either of our local shops stock. If the products become 
popular maybe one of the shops will introduce them in their shops. 

Feel free to call if you have any questions. When and if we reach the minimum wholesale order we will 
send it in to the company. The deadline for ordering is now September 15th.  

Bettina Havig 

1108 Sunset Lane 

Columbia MO 65203 

Form and Function Form and Function Form and Function Form and Function     
Custom QuiltingCustom QuiltingCustom QuiltingCustom Quilting    
By Tammy BushBy Tammy BushBy Tammy BushBy Tammy Bush    

Please call for a booking 

or pricing quotes. 

2900 Conestoga Ct. 

Columbia, Mo 65203 

573-256-8350 (h)/ 

573-529-1729 (c) 
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Service Project Report 
 

Thanks to everyone who brought in new or gently used tote bags, duffle bags, backpacks or small 
suitcases for the children who are placed at Rainbow House.  They were delighted to receive them.   

 

We have 14 quilt kits out for assembly, and six newly completed tops were turned in and are await-
ing someone to quilt or tie them.  Be sure to stop by the Service Projects table at chapter meeting 
and take a kit to complete.  Together we CAN make a difference! 

 

We will be calling to organize those who volunteered to help on the Service Projects committee.  
You are all welcome to help! 

               Co-Chairs, 

Joan Pottinger & Cecile MazanJoan Pottinger & Cecile MazanJoan Pottinger & Cecile MazanJoan Pottinger & Cecile Mazan 

Blow Out Garage Sale 

Thank you all for your donations so far.  We will still be collecting at the September 

meetings and at the October Starlight meeting.  Or, call the number listed below and 

your items will be picked up.   Remember this is an anything/everything sale so if 

you want to get rid of something, this is your chance.  And, it will benefit the guild. 

The sale will be held on Friday and Saturday, October 2nd and 3rd.  The location of the 

sale will be at 4107 White Tiger Lane, Columbia.  The site is off Range Line left on 

Smiley Lane and left on White Tiger.  Just remember as you are going north on Range 

Line to turn left at MacDonalds on to Smiley, go one block to White Tiger Lane and turn 

left again – go to LG Plumbing and you are there.  Tell all of your friends and acquaint-

ances who love garage sales.  This one will definitely be worth going to. 

We will need volunteers to help on the days of the sale.  Please sign up to help at one of 

the September meetings.  There will be a sign up sheet at the Membership Table. 

If you know of a business that would be willing to post one of our flyers in their window, 

please let us know.  We will have flyers available at the September Meetings. 

If you want to help the Garage Sale Team sort and price items, that can also be ar-

ranged and would be very much appreciated.  You can contact Jan Oehrle at 441-9972 

to make arrangements to help.   
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QUILT-A-GRAM 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2008-2009 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Vice-Chairman: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Secretary: Barbara Nichols 573-657-9595 

Treasurer: Christy Gray 573-814-2301 

Publications: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Quilt Show: Carrol Lewis 
Dawn Heese 

573-657-4532 
573-234-1540 

Librarian: Willie Morris 
Judy Gieselman 

573-445-4217 
573-445-2381 

Historian Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Retreat Chair Linda Sappington 
 

573-657-9445 
 

Service Project: Joan Pottinger 
Cecile Mazan 

573-443-5303 
573-698-2008 

Web page Editor: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Day Chapter Pres: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Evening Chapter 
Pres: 

Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Past CEO: Beth Dessem 573-256-6825 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Vice-President: Brenda Austin 573-657-2332 

Secretary: Sandy Moritz 573-442-3777 

Membership: Betty White 
Christy Gray 

573-696-3776 
573-814-2301 

Hospitality: The A Team  

Friendship Blocks: Barb Nichols 
Sandy Moritz 

573-657-9595 
573-442-3777 

Past President: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Vice-President: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Secretary: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Membership: Terri Crane 
Myrna Powers 

573-447-3040 
573-445-0766 

Hospitality: Linda Karns 
Pat Leistner 

573-874-0288 
573-446-0811 

Friendship Blocks: Tammy Bush 
Imgard Marsh 

573-256-8350 
660-395-9458 

Past President: Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first 
Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first 
Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview 
United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 
Columbia, Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the 
fiscal year of July 1 to June 30.  Dues are payable on 
July 1st. Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after 
the Executive Board Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each 
month. Email items to :  Rona Duncan at 
rona_duncan@juno.com.   

WHAT'S HAPPENING...  
 

Apr 12 –Sept 13- Mary Lee Bendolph, Gee’s Bend 
Quilts and Beyond, Missouri History Museum, Lindell 
and DeBaliviere in Forest Park.  Info:  mohistory.org or 
314-746-4599. 
 
Aug. 30-31—BTQG Fall Workshop with  Carrie Nel-
son. 
 
Sept 6-Oct 4—33rd Prairie Queen Quilt Show—
Centralia Museum, Sundays and Wednesdays, 2-4 pm, 
$2.00 donations. 
 
Sept 18 & 19—A Quilters Paradise - Twilight Stitchers 
Quilt Guild Quilt Show - Friday 9-6 Sat 9-4, Timothy 
Lutheran Church Family Life Building, 425 R.D.Mize 
Rd., Blue Springs, MO - FREE 
 
Sept 26-27—Country Patchwork Quilt Show, “Oh, The 
Places You’ll Go.”  Info:  
www.counrypatchworkquilters.com 
 

Sept 26-Oct 11— Annual Heart of America Quilt 
Show—Crown Center, Kansas City, MO Info: http://
www.quiltguildofgkc.org/ 
 
Oct 2-4—Bare Bones Retreat. 
 
Oct 3-30– The Quintessential Quilt 2009 exhibit, spon-
sored by the Historical Society of University City, Uni-
versity City Public Library.  Info:  
qquilt2009@gmail.com 
 
Oct 23-24– Cottonwood Quilt Show,  Threads Through 
Time, Elkorn, Nebraska. 
 
Feb 26-28, 2010—BTQG February Retreat 
 
Nov 6-7, 2010—BTQG Quilt Show, Quilt Expressions 
2010, Stony Creek Inn. 
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Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

Starlight Piecemakers  
Chapter Meeting 

September 3rd—7:00 p.m. 
Longarm Machine Quilting 

Day Chapter Meeting 

Septmeber 14th—1:00 p.m. 

Special Interest Groups 

OUR MEETING PLACE: 
Fairview United Methodist Church 
3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, MO  65203 

 

Deanna Rupp  Sep 02 
Mary F. Tompson Sep 04 
Libby Luetjen  Sep 05 
Jan Canyon  Sep 10 
Gail Miller  Sep 12 
Connie Rice  Sep 17 
Marilyn Smith  Sep 18 
Brenda Dennis  Sep 22 
Jackie Berry  Sep 23 
Lauri Murphy  Sep 24 
Joan Waller  Sep 24 
Donna Baker  Sep 26 
Jo Rohr  Sep 26 
Sharon Clark  Sep 26 
Irmgard Marsh  Sep 29 
Barb Nixon  Sep 29 

September Birthdays 
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Quilt-A-Gram         Insert #1       August 2009 

 
Registration Form 

Fourth Annual Bare Bones Retreat 

Heartland Presbyterian Center, Parkville, MO 

Friday, October 2 – Sunday, October 4, 2009 

 

This is a no-classes, no-frills retreat – just good friends & lots of quilting! 

 

Name ______________________________________________________________________    

Address ____________________________________________________________________    

City _________________________________   State ________   Zip _____________________  

Daytime Phone ____________________    Evening or Cell Phone ___________________     

E-mail address ______________________________________________________________     

Room Mate Requests ________________________________________________________     

Special Requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.)                  

 

Retreat Fee $140.00  Check No. _____________ 

Please make checks payable to BTQG.  This fee includes rooms and meals AND is Non-refundable 

Mail this registration form and payment, postmarked NO earlier than August 1, 2009, to: 

    Brenda AustinBrenda AustinBrenda AustinBrenda Austin    

                c/o BTQG Bare Bones Retreatc/o BTQG Bare Bones Retreatc/o BTQG Bare Bones Retreatc/o BTQG Bare Bones Retreat    

                P. O. Box 542P. O. Box 542P. O. Box 542P. O. Box 542    

                Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205----0542054205420542    

 

No early registration forms will be accepted.   

Maps and shopping suggestions en route, will be supplied to all participants.   

QUESTIONS?  Please call Brenda at 657-2332 or 424-6525, or e-mail Brenda at austinb@missouri.edu. 

 



 Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild

Treasurers Report
 July 2009

CHECKING BEGINNING BALANCE 3,471.95$     

Jul 09

Income

40000 · Membership Dues 3,990.00

41200 · Program Income 1,170.00

47400 · Direct Public Support

47450 · Cash Contributions 15.00

Total 47400 · Direct Public Support 15.00

Total Income 5,175.00

Expense

61200 · Program Expense

61240 · Lectures and/or Workshops 500.00

61250 · Travel and Lodging 446.71

61260 · Materials and Supplies 5.00

Total 61200 · Program Expense 951.71

61500 · Fundraising Expense 1,581.76

62800 · Facilities and Equipment

62820 · Rent and set up 275.00

Total 62800 · Facilities and Equipment 275.00

65000 · Operations

65010 · Books, Subscriptions, Reference 89.80

65030 · Printing and Copying 272.40

Total 65000 · Operations 362.20

Total Expense 3,170.67

Net Income 2,004.33

CHECKING ENDING BALANCE 5,476.28$     

Money Link 1,032.60$     

Certificates of deposit 10,577.68$   

Paid members as of 7/31/2009 152



Registration Form 

“ Sweet Treats Retreat ” 
24th Annual BTQG Retreat 

February 19, 20, & 21, 2010 
 

 
Name: __________________________________________________________                        

Address: ________________________________________________________ 

City: ________________________ State: ________________ Zip __________ 

Daytime Phone:  ___________________ Evening Phone:  __________________ 

E-mail Address: _____________________________________________________ 

I wish to participate in Secret Sister:      _____ YES     _____ NO 
 

(Be sure to complete the form if you are participating in Secret Sister.) 
 

CLASSES: Please mark the class(es) you would like to take part in order of Preference  (We will 

fill with 1st choices, and then fill remainder of spaces with your second choice if possible.)   
 
________ Carloyn Licht– Crazy Quilt          Friday 6:30 – 9:30 pm  
 
NOTE:  Linda Faulks has generously offered to teach two lap size quilt classes using a jelly roll.  
You’ll need to purchase the pattern and we encourage you to purchase your jelly rolls from her as 
a way of saying thanks.  Examples will be available at Meetings 
 
________ Specialty Quilts Linda Faulks & Donna ? Jelly Roll Classes (Pick One) 

______  Brick a Brack                 $10 (book) 
______  Wee Spin Quilt              $8 (pattern) 
Both Saturday 9 am – 4 pm 

            
*Supply list for all classes will be included in your retreat packet. 

 
Room Mate Request(s):  
 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Special Requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.)  
 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Retreat Fee: ($145.00)   ___________        Check Number: __________ 
 
 
Mail this registration form with full payment on/or after September 8, 2009 to: 
 

Susan Gilmore      1703 Smiley Lane           Columbia, MO  65202 



SECRET SISTER INFORMATION FORM 
 

The Secret Sister activity is optional, but lots of fun! The idea is to pass anony-
mous small gifts to your Secret Sister throughout the weekend, and one big gift that will 
be given out Sunday morning at breakfast. The idea is not to spend a lot of money (no 
more than $15.00 on the “big” gift), but to give tokens of fun and friendship. Bring your 
big gift wrapped, with your Secret Sister’s name on the outside and yours on the inside. 

Please complete the following questionnaire so your Secret Sister can use this in-
formation. You will receive your Secret Sister’s information in your retreat packet. 
 
Name: __________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of years quilting? ______ Favorite quilt patterns? _________________ 
 
I prefer hand piecing or machine piecing? ______________________________ 
 
Hand quilting or machine quilting? ____________________________________ 
 
Favorite colors? _________________    Least favorite colors? ______________ 
 
Type of fabric you enjoy or like to collect? ______________________________ 
 
Favorite quilt shop? ________________________________________________ 
 
Favorite quilt designer/author? _______________________________________ 
 
What pattern would you like to make or have? ___________________________ 
 
Hobbies outside of quilting? _________________________________________ 
 
I like to collect: ___________________________________________________ 
 
Favorite’s snacks: __________________________________________________ 
 
Food allergies or special diet considerations? ____________________________ 
 
Favorite holiday? _________________ Favorite music? ____________________ 
 
What colors are in your sewing room? __________________________________ 
 
Other guild members who know your likes & dislikes: _____________________ 
 
Other helpful information? ___________________________________________ 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Secret Sister activity, please contact: 
Susan Gilmore susanquilt@yahoo.com, Priscilla Strube pstrube@centurytel.net 



September 2009 Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
Sept. 3 7:00 pm Starlight Piecemakers Fairview Methodist Church 

Contact: Alice Leeper 
Sept.10 9:30 am Sassy Stitchers (day 

appliqué) 
Library  
Contact: Donna Burris 

Sept. 10 1:30 pm  Quilt History Interest 
Group 

Library 
Contact: Bettina Havig 

Sept.14 9:00 am Day Chapter Guild  Fairview Methodist Church 
Doors open early 

 1:00 pm Day Chapter Guild Mtg Fairview Methodist Church 
Contact: Cindy Green 

    
Sept. 14 6:30 pm Executive Bd Meeting Contact: Nancy Antonio 
Sept. 14 9:30 am  Pushing the limits 

Row by Row 
Library 
Contact: Jackie Berry 

Sept. 15 9:30 am Day Chapter Bd 
Meeting 

Contact: Cindy Green 
Public Library 

 7:00 pm Starlight Piecemakers  Fairview Methodist Church 
Contact: Alice Leeper 

Sept. 15 6:30 pm Starlight Piecemakers 
Bd Mtg 

Contact: Alice Leeper 
ReMax Rm 130 

Sept. 15 9:30 am Charm Group Library 
Contact: Kay Shoner 

Sept. 16 5:00 pm Newsletter Deadline Contact: Rona Duncan 
Sept. 16 7:00 pm 30s Group Contact: Jane Lee 
Sept. 17 6:30 pm Adventurers Group  Contact: Angie Weithman 
Sept. 21 12.30pm Handmade Quilts  Contact: Donna Burris 
Sept. 28 6:30 pm Night Appliqué Library 

Contact: Joan Westcott 
Sept. 29  6:30 pm  Art group Appletree  

Contact: Jackie Berry 
 




